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Dear Parent or Carer, 

There have been a number incidents in various schools where school children have been posting malicious information about 

school staff on social media platforms such as TikTok.  This may include falsely accusing them of criminal offences involving 

children.  Obviously this is very distressing to staff and their families. 

Can you please remind your child that this is a criminal offence under the Malicious Communications Act 1988: 

Where a person sends a letter, electronic communication or article of any description which conveys a message which is inde-

cent or grossly offensive, a threat or information which is false and known or believed to be false by the sender 

So even if a child writes something about a member of school staff which is false or grossly offensive, ‘just as a bit of fun’ or 

as a rumour and then posts it on social media – they commit a criminal offence. 

The child may then be at risk of being permanently excluded and/or prosecution. 

As your safer schools police team, we work hard with your school to avoid school children becoming excluded or criminal-

ised, but sometimes where the level of harm or distress caused is so severe we have little choice but to follow these routes. 

Please speak to your child regarding the sensible use of social media.  Consider also using parental software to restrict what 

they can access and monitor where appropriate.  We would also advise consideration to not allowing your children to have 

access to social media in their bedrooms so that this remains a safe space and reduces the opportunities to misuse social 

media. 

If your child does genuinely suspect any adult (school staff or otherwise) of committing criminal offences then they must re-

port this to either a senior staff member, or the police.  They can also confidentially speak to Childline or report crime anony-

mously via the Fearless website. 

If you would like to speak further about this I am happy to be contacted via Adam.Richmond@met.police.uk or please speak 
to your local school’s safer schools officer. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Adam Richmond 

Inspector for Redbridge Schools Safer School Police 

The following information has been received from the Metropolitan Police: 

Youth Engagement Team 

EA Command Unit 

mailto:Adam.Richmond@met.police.uk


 















November 2021 

 

16 – 17 year olds now eligible for second dose of Covid-19 vaccination 

 

The Joint Committee on Vaccination and Immunisation (JCVI) has advised that all healthy 16 to 17 year 
olds should be offered a second dose of the Pfizer vaccine.   

The decision is based on a review of the latest evidence and has been accepted by the Government. 

The second vaccine dose is available to these young people 12 weeks or more following the first vaccine 
dose.  For those in this age group who have had the Covid-19 infection, the second vaccine dose can be 
given 12 weeks or more following the first vaccine dose, or 12 weeks following a positive Covid-19 test 
result, whichever is later.  Those young people deemed ‘at risk’ will continue to be offered a second dose 
8 weeks after their first dose. 

16 and 17 year olds can access their second injection like the general public through vaccination centres, 
community pharmacies and GP- led primary care sites.   

The national booking service opens booking for these young people on Monday 22 November.  

 

YEARS  7 - 11 

Flu Immunisations will be taking place throughout the day in the con-

ference room on Wednesday 15th & Thursday 16th December.  

Please complete the consent form that has been sent home with your 

child and return to Mrs Sawyer in the medical room by 02/12/21. 



Online safety Training for Parents 
 

November 2021  
 

 

 

Dear Parents 

Congratulations to those of you that completed the online safety training last month.  

Due to popular demand this is being made available again for parents that missed out 

last month. 

Remember that this can be carried out in the comfort of your own home at a time that 

suits you best! There is no time limit once you commence the training but please allow 

yourself twenty minutes to complete this comfortably.   

Don’t forget to enter your name in full at the start as once completed you will be able to 

download your certificate. The most up to date training link can always be found here on 

the school website. 

Click here to start your online safety Training for Parents - November 2021 

Regards 

Mrs Del Giudice 

Network Manager 
 

https://www.woodford.redbridge.sch.uk/page/?title=Online+Safety+Advice+for+Staff%2C+Parents+%26amp%3B+Students&pid=258
https://www.e-safetysupport.com/onlinetraining?course=8mql9TkC5H2m&school=144


The Christmas concert  will take place on Thursday 9th December at 7:00pm.  

 

Parents will be able to book tickets for this event via a link which will be sent out from 
the school.  

Bookings will be staggered so that parent priority is given to parents of Year 13 students 
performing in the concert, who were able to book from Monday 22nd November, fol-
lowed by parents of Year 7 who are performing, who can book from Wednesday 
24th November, and finally all year groups from Friday 26th November.  

Due to social distancing restrictions, audience numbers are capped at 120, and so tickets 
will be allocated on a first-come first-served basis.  

For those unable to attend, the concert will be streamed after the event.    

 

The following extra-curricular groups will be involved in this:  

 Jazz band  

 Orchestra  

 Flute ensemble  

 String quintet  

 String orchestra  

 Senior choir  

 Junior choir  

 Junior band 

 Year 8 brass (classes 8A, B and C who are doing brass project for their curriculum) 

 Year 7 will also be singing for the concert 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

School Christmas Lunch 

Wednesday 15
th

 and Thursday 16
th

 December  

Christmas Lunch will be served on 2 days this year during the normal lunchtime period. 

The days will be split as follows: 

Wednesday 15
th

 December—Forms 7 (A-C), 8 (A-C), 9 (A-C), 10,(A-C), 11(A-C) Staff & 6
Th

 Form 

   Thursday 16
th

 December—Forms   7 (D-F),  8 (D-F),  9 (D-F),  10 (D-F), 11(D-F) Staff & 6
Th

 Form 

The cost of the Christmas meal will be £3.50, and will be served by ticket only. Tickets must be purchased 

and paid in advance at the tills at Breakfast and Lunch sessions from Monday 29th November till Fri-

day 3rd December. 

There will be a meat and vegetarian option consisting of 

Roast Halal/Non Halal Turkey OR Butternut Squash & Mushroom Loaf with a selection of  

 Roast Potatoes, Baton Carrots, Brussel Sprouts, Pigs in Blankets, Sage and Onion Stuffing and  Gravy. 

Chocolate cake topped with orange butter cream Or Chocolate mince pie. 

Tickets will be on sale up until Friday 3rd December as numbers need to be known in advance for  

catering purposes 

On the days /times you are not having a Christmas dinner, PLEASE BRING A PACKED LUNCH. 

There will be the usual snacks / sandwiches at breakfast and morning break. 

Please ensure that you purchase your tickets in advance 

 



   
 

Chritmas Concert  

Hamper 

Appeal 

 

For our first Christmas concert since lockdown,  

we are looking for items to be able to raffle on the day!  

Please give generously for our school,  

  all funds raised help the girls: - 

 

                      Luxury Toiletries, Candles 

Any Vouchers for a business  

owned by a parent 

           Luxury Biscuits/Chocolates 

** No Alcohol pls.  

      Donations to be dropped to  

        School Office by 9th December 2021. 

 

 

 



 

Advanced Notice  

WCHS will be taking part in the National Christmas Jumper Day to 

raise money for Save the Children.  This is on Friday 10th December. 

Plan / save up / create / make / customise your jumper!  



 
 

C A K E   S A L E 
MONDAY 13TH DECEMBER 

B R E A K   T I M E   I N 
T H E   D I N I N G   H A L L 

Cake donations, made by parents/carers/girls,  

to be taken to MAIN DINING HALL 

before morning registration on 

Monday 13th December   

* NO NUTS IN ACCORDANCE WITH SCHOOL POLICY * 

* FACE MASKS TO BE WORN WHILE PURCHASING CAKES * 

Thank you! 

50p - £1 PER CAKE  
 

All proceeds will go to Parents and Friends Association  



 

 

Holiday Activities and Food Programme – December 2021 

 
 

What is the Holiday Activities and Food Programme? 

Also known as HAF, this programme is being provided to enable eligible children to access the following during the 

school holidays:  

 Daily physical activity  
 Enriching activities  Nutritional education 

 

Children and young people who took part in the summer had a great time and made new friends too.  

When is it? 

Sessions will take place from 10.00am to 2.00pm, Monday 20 December to Thursday 23 December 2021. Once we’ve 

confirmed your place, you’ll be able to turn up on all four days, but you don’t have to. If you have other plans then you 

can just join in on one, two or three days instead.  

 

Where is it? 

Primary age children will be able to attend one of the following sites: 

 Cranbrook Primary School, The Drive, Ilford, Essex, IG1 3PS 
 Coppice Primary School, Manford Way, Chigwell, Essex, IG7 4AL 

 Fullwood Primary School, Burford Close, Barkingside, Ilford, Essex, IG6 1ER 
 Ray Lodge Primary School, Snakes Lane East, Woodford Green, Essex, IG8 7JQ 

 South Park Primary School, Water Lane, Seven Kings, Ilford, IG3 9HF 
 Uphall Primary School, Uphall Road, Ilford, Essex, IG1 2JD 

 Woodlands Primary School, Loxford Lane, Ilford, Essex, IG1 2PY 
 

Secondary age children will be able to attend one of the following sites: 

 Caterham High School, Caterham Avenue, Clayhall, Ilford, IG5 0QW 

 Oaks Park High School, 45-65 Oaks Lane, Ilford, IG2 7PQ 

 If you live in Ilford and are unable to travel to Oaks Park or Caterham, we will also be running a transport service 
daily, to and from the front of Loxford School, Loxford Lane to the Oaks Park High School HAF.  

 

We are also considering running online activities sessions for children who are unable to attend in person. If you are 

interested in these sessions, please indicate so on the application form and we will contact you with the relevant login 

details, if there is sufficient public interest. 

 

Is my child eligible? 

Your child will need to meet both of the following: 

 Eligible for, and in receipt of, Free School Meals (not including those accessing universal entitlement for Free 
School Meals unless they also meet the eligibility criteria for FSM) 

 Age 5-16 years  
 

How do I book? 

If you would like your child to take part, please register your interest no later than 5.00pm on Friday 10 December 2021 
at https://forms.office.com/r/tu6QRztcG5 .  Places are on a first come first served basis so please book as soon as possi-
ble to avoid disappointment.  
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https://forms.office.com/r/tu6QRztcG5
https://forms.office.com/r/tu6QRztcG5


  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Lunchtime 

  

  

Junior Choir 

Conference 
Room 

13:50- 14:35 

  

  

  

Junior Band 

IBO 

(SF1) 

13:50- 
14:40 

  

  

Jazz Band 

KHN 

(SF1) 

13:25-14:15 

  

GCSE/A-level 
support 

IBO 

(SF2) 

13:25- 14:05 

  

Senior Choir 

KHA 

(SF1) 

13:25- 14:05 

  

  

Theory 

IBO 

(SF2) 

13:30-14:20 

Orchestra 

IBO 

(SF1) 

13:30-14:20 

After 
school 

  

  

String or-
chestra 

IBO 

(SF1) 

15:45-16:30 

  

Brass Ensem-
ble 

(SF2) 

15:45-16:15 

  

  

Chamber 
groups 

IBO 

(SF1) 

15:45-16:30 

      

These music sessions will be on weekly, girls should bring their own instrument and no registra-

tion is required for the sessions. 



 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Before 
School 

    

Y7/8 Sports hall 
athletics 

JBR - Sports hall 
7:50 – 8:20 

  

All Year Groups 
- Morning Mile 

JBR – Field 

7:50-8:15 

  
Year 11 Bad-

minton 

VJA – Sports 
Hall 

7:50-8:20 

Lunch 
time 

(Times 
vary) 

Year 9 Badmin-
ton 

HBA – Sports 
Hall 

13:40-14:20 

Running Club 
with Rachael 

Lam (Y12) 
Field 

13:30 – 14:00 

Year 7/8 Football 
TLE – Netball 

courts 

13:30-14:00 

  
All Years – Ath-

letics 

KRI – Sports hall 
13:25-14:10 

  
Year 9/10 Foot-

ball 
HBA – Netball 

courts 

13:40-14:20 

Year 9 Netball 
HBA - Netball 

Courts 

13:30-14:20 

  
Year 10 Netball 

KRI – Netball 
Courts/Sports 

Hall 
13:10-14:00 

Y12/13 Netball 
LMA – Sports 

Hall 
13:10 – 2:00 

  
Boxercise 

(Invitation On-
ly) 

HBA – Dance 
Studio 

13:40-14:10 

  
Year 10 GCSE 

Catch Up 

KRI 
13:30-14:00 

After 
school 

Year 7/8 Foot-
ball 

JBR - Field 

15:45-16:30 

  
Year 9/10/11 

Netball 
VJA/LMA – 
Sports Hall 

15:30-16:30 

All years 
Trampolining 

JBR/LMA – 
Sports Hall 

15:40 -16:40 

Year 7 Netball 
VJA/LMA – Sports 

Hall 
15:45-16:45 

Year 8 Netball 
JBR – Sports 

Hall 
15:45-16:45 

  

PE Extra-curricular (Autumn 2) 
November 2021 



                                                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Time: 1:40 – 2:00  

Location: Go to the Sports building to meet me and get changed. I will register you.  

If it is sunny, we go to the field; if it is wet, we stay indoors.  

 



Wanstead Rugby club invites  

Woodford County girls  

to go and try  rugby 



Camps – London Pulse Netball 
 

Dear Pulse Fans, our Xmas Camps will be at our home venue this year!  

Take the opportunity to go Xmas shopping at Westfield whist your child plays with some of 
our Netball stars in the best Netball Arena in the Country! 

londonpulsenetball.com  

https://londonpulsenetball.com/product-category/camps/
http://londonpulsenetball.com














 Lost property wooden trunk in Reception 

 

We have a large number of unclaimed outdoor coats and school uniform sitting in the 

large lost property box in reception.   

Please remind your daughter to check the box if she has misplaced something. 

Thank you for co-operation. 



AUTUMN  2021     

Term Friday 3 September Friday  22 October 

Half-term Monday 25 October Friday 29 October 

Term Monday 1 November Friday 17 December 

Non Contact Day Friday 8 October  

SPRING 2022     

Term Tuesday 4 January 2022 Friday  11 February 2022 

Half-term Monday 14 February 2022 Friday 18 February 2022 

Term Monday 21 February 2022 Friday 1 April 2022 

Non Contact Day Tuesday 8 March 2022   

SUMMER 2022     

Term 

 

Tuesday 19 April 2022 Friday  27 May 2022 

Half-term Monday 30 May 2022 Friday 3 June 2022 

Term Monday 6 June 2022 Friday 22 July 2022 

Non Contact Day Wednesday 29 June 2022  

Dates for the Diary 

KEY DATES TO REMEMBER 

Tuesday 30th November—Year 11 Parents Evening 
Monday 6th December—Year 13 Parents Evening 

6th to 10th December—House Charity Week (Warner) 
Thursday 9th December—last day for donations for the  

Christmas Concert hamper 
Thursday 9th December—Christmas Concert 

Friday 10th December—Christmas Jumper Day 
Monday 13th December—Cake Sale 

15th/16th December—Years 7 –11 Flu Vaccines 


